MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE EDEN TREE BOARD APRIL 18, 2022

A regular meeting of the Tree Board was held on April 18, 2022 at 12:00 P.M. in the conference room at City Hall.

Members present: Mike Ayers

Max Kirks
Gina Ellis
Paul Dishmon
Jason Harris
Jim Ivie
Mike Corum

Members absent: Dale Warren

Staff present: Debbie Galloway

The meeting was called to order by Chair Kirks.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The minutes of the March 21, 2022 were presented to the Board. Mr. Ivie made a motion to approve the minutes. Mrs. Ellis seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

ARBOR DAY 2022:

Mrs. Galloway said she had talked with the director of the preschool at Leaksville United Methodist Church about doing an Arbor Day program for the students. She said since school would be out soon, it was probably not a good time, but that the preschool had a summer program and they would welcome an Arbor Day program at that time. She said she would coordinate with the preschool director to set up a time.

CHURCH OF THE EPIPHANY TREE PLANTING

Mr. Ivie said the church was on board for planting trees at the columbarium on the church property. It was suggested to plant a smaller flowering tree to replace a large oak tree that had recently been removed. It was noted that it would be better to wait until fall to plant.

Mr. Corum made a motion to plant two trees on the church property. Mr. Ivie seconded the motion. All members voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried. It was also noted that the Board could also plant a tree on the Methodist church property when the weather was cooler.

DRAPER SCHOOL.

Mrs. Galloway said the possible purchase of the school was back on the Council agenda.

ITEMS FROM THE BOARD:

Max Kirks, Chair

Mr. Dishmon said that the memorial tree for Mr. Kirks' mother was scheduled to be planted soon at Freedom Park. He said the tree would be an October Glory maple.

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Debbie Galloway, Administrative Assistant to the Tree Board
Attest: